Notice of Call-In of Portfolio Holder Decision of 19 August 2020
Call-in:  School Streets Decision
I would like to Call-in one of the decisions made by Cllr. Keith Ferry at the Portfolio Holder Decision Meeting that took place on Wednesday 19th August 2020. 
Cllr. Ferry made a series of decisions at the Meeting relating to the Harrow Street Spaces Programme - 2020/21. Specifically I would like to call-in the fourth decision.
            “(4) the school streets schemes, as shown in the revised Appendix A, table 3, for implementation on an experimental basis by the end of September 2020, be approved;”
I believe this decision should be called-in due to “inadequate consultation with stakeholders prior to the decision”
It is my understanding that at least one of the schools where the scheme will apply had not been adequately consulted by the Council.  They were not made aware of the implications of the scheme for teachers and other staff members who need to access the school’s car park during the hours the scheme will be in effect.  The school assumed that staff would have access to the car park, in the same way that residents would continue to be able to use the road. 
Whilst I understand there is no requirement for Statutory Consultation when making an experimental traffic order, I believe there is a reasonable expectation that the Council would consult with key stakeholders prior to the decision to make the traffic order.  This consultation obviously would be over a shorter period than the Statutory Consultation that would normally be required but should still take place.  Where the impact on the stakeholder would be significant they should be made aware of the impact in order to enable them either to object or to make representations to the Council as to the impact of the scheme and the possible mitigations that could be put in place.
For the avoidance of doubt if it is decided that we are not able to call-in individual decisions of the Portfolio Holder meeting, then I wish to call-in the entire item “Recommendation from the Traffic and Road Safety Advisory Panel - 10 August 2020 - Harrow Street Spaces Programme - 2020/21”.
Signed by Councillors:
1. Paul Osborn
2. John Hinkley
3. Anjana Patel
4. Janet Mote
5. Chris Mote
6. Christopher Baxter
Note:  The Monitoring Officer has confirmed that individual decisions of the Portfolio Holder Decision meeting can be called-in.  The Call-in Sub-Committee will therefore only be considering fourth decision:             
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